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Mrs. Roland possesses extensive leadership and hands-on cost expertise gained through increasingly demanding operations research analyst positions involving major weapon systems.  Serving as the Missile Defense Agency’s Deputy Cost Manager of the Ground-Based Midcourse Defense System (GMD) Interceptor Program Office, she has researched, developed and estimated over 300+ cost estimates totaling $8.4 Billion.  She has supported all aspects and phases of cost estimating, including budget, planning, earned value management, contracting, engineering, and programmatic. Mrs. Roland’s objective is to provide reliable and technically sound cost estimates which assisted with the funding received to expand the fleet of GMD interceptors. Her estimates were used for budget submissions to Congress as well as successful flight test like FTG-11. 

Prior to this assignment, Mrs. Roland served as a senior cost analyst for multiple product offices within the Directorate of Targets and Countermeasures.  There she generated and coordinated with other estimators and program leadership for the annual BMDS Accountability Report and quarterly Director Program Reviews. She acted as Cost Manager as requested and required, leading a diverse government and contractor group all while leveraging her skills to generate synchronized responses and solutions to Congressional and Government Accountability Office inquiries. She independently built several cost models as part of a model restructure and interfaced with engineers, earned value management analysts, and subject matter experts to ensure that all requirements were accounted for and estimated appropriately using excellent data and sound methodology. Received the highest score in the Agency in 2016 for the Annual Cost Review.

Mrs. Roland is a strong and active proponent of scholastic initiatives to motivate the future workforce (elementary, high school and college students) to pursue education and careers in the areas of science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM). She also serves as a mentor to many in STEM.  

Awards and special recognitions received include Directorate of Operations Individual Award (2018), Directorate of Programs and Integration Certificate of Recognition (2015), Program Manager Award (2015), Program Director Letter of Appreciation (2015), Program Manager Award (2014), Program Manager Award (2013), Business Financial Manager Letter of Appreciation (2012), and Program Manager Award (2012).

Mrs. Roland has over 10 years of budget and cost experience.  She earned a degree in Mathematics from Oakwood University and is DAWIA Level III certification in Financial Management and Business-Cost Estimating.
